## SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION BUREAU OF AMERICAN ETHNOLOGY WASHINGTON. D. C.

January 15 1931.

Dear Sir:

I wish to thank you for your interesting letter regarding my proposed trip to South Dakota. The work that I have in mind is chiefly archeological in nature, but I shall be pleased to make such contacts as may be possible among the living Sioux. The suggestions which you have so kindly offered will be of very great assistance to me in this respect. I shall certainly follow your advice as to the method of approach to Chief White Bull with the view toward obtaining his pictographic records.

Thank you also for calling attention to the matter of the definition of Red Cloud's name as given in the Handbook.

Very truly yours,

Mustirling Ohief.

Mr. W. S. Campbell, The University of Oklahoma, Norman, Oklahoma/